
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, SACRAMENTO DISTRICT 

1325 J STREET 
SACRAMENTO CA 95814-2922 

 
December 21, 2022 

 
Regulatory Division (SPK-2008-01773) 
 
 
 
US Magnesium 
Attn: Mr. Tim Gribben 
238 North 2200 West 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 
tgribben@usmagnesium.com 
 
Dear Mr. Gribben: 
 

We are responding to your request for authorization through a Department of the 
Army (DA) permit for the proposed US Magnesium Inlet Canal project. The project 
involves the maintenance and extension of two existing canals in waters of the United 
States. The approximately 130-acre project site is located in Gilbert Bay of the Great Salt 
Lake, near Latitude 40.957838°, Longitude -112.605741°, Tooele County, Utah. 

 
In our letter dated September 29, 2022, we requested additional information from you 

by October 29, 2022 to continue processing your request with this office. We appreciate 
your efforts to provide the requested information, including ongoing coordination with this 
office. However, because the necessary information has not yet been provided, your 
request for a DA permit has been administratively withdrawn. If you submit all of the 
requested information in the near future, we will consider completing our decision without 
having to restart the permit process. However, should the project involve significant 
changes or additional impacts to waters of the United States, a new public notice may be 
required.  
 

Please refer to identification number SPK-2008-01773 in any correspondence 
concerning this project. If you have any questions, please contact me at the Bountiful 
Regulatory Office, 533 West 2600 South, Suite 150, Bountiful, Utah 84010, by email at 
Michael.A.Pectol@usace.army.mil, or telephone at (801) 295-8380 ext. 8315. For more 
information regarding our program, please visit our website at 
www.spk.usace.army.mil/Missions/Regulatory.aspx. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Michael Pectol 
Project Manager, NV-UT Section 

 
cc:  
William Pope, HDR Engineering (william.pope@hdrinc.com) 

mailto:william.pope@hdrinc.com
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